
   
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

December 16, 2020 
 
 
Alice M. Bergen 
DeCotiis, Fitzpatrick, Cole & Giblin, LLP 
61 South Paramus Road, Suite 250 
Paramus, NJ 07652 
ABERGEN@DECOTIISLAW.COM 
 
Re:  Docket No. QO18060646 – In the Matter of the Community Solar Energy Pilot Program; 

and 
 

Docket No. QO20080556 – In the Matter of the Community Solar Energy Pilot Program 
Year 2 Application Form and Process 

  
Dear Ms. Bergen:  
  
Under cover of a letter dated October 19, 2020, you filed a Motion for Reconsideration of the 
Board’s October 2, 2020 Order in the above referenced matter on behalf of Gabel Associates.    
N.J.A.C. 14:1-8.7 (c) provides, with respect to motions for rehearing or reconsideration that 
“[a]ny motion hereunder which is not granted or otherwise expressly acted upon by the Board 
within 60 days after the filing thereof, shall be deemed denied, unless the parties are otherwise 
notified in writing by the Board or its Secretary.”  Due to the timing of the Board’s agenda 
meetings as well as the pending review of your motion, a decision cannot be issued within the 
60 day time period.    
  
Therefore, please be advised that the Board will continue its review of the above-referenced 
request for reconsideration. Having taken such action, the Board notes that accordingly, the 
petition for reconsideration shall not be deemed denied under N.J.A.C. 14:1-8.7(c), and shall 
remain open pending the Board’s issuance of a final decision upon the completion of its review.  
 
      Sincerely,  
 
 
 

Aida Camacho-Welch 
Secretary of the Board 

 
c E Service list  

Joseph L. Fiordaliso 

President 
 

Mary-Anna Holden 

Commissioner 

 

Dianne Solomon 

Commissioner 

 

Upendra Chivukula 

Commissioner 

 

Bob Gordon 

Commissioner 

 

 

Philip D. Murphy 

Governor 

 

Sheila Y. Oliver 

Lt. Governor 

 
 
 

 
State of New Jersey 

BOARD OF PUBLIC UTILITIES 

44 South Clinton Avenue, 9th Floor 

Post Office Box 350 

Trenton, New Jersey 08625-0350 

www.nj.gov/bpu/ 

(609)777-3300 

mailto:ABERGEN@DECOTIISLAW.COM
http://www.nj.gov/bpu/

